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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council
RECREATION GROUND COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 21st February 2018 
at The Chapel, South End- 7.30pm.
PRESENT:	Cllr Freeman (Chairman),  Cllr Geraghty, Cllr Douglass, Cllr Dixon, Cllr Spenceley, Cllr Oakley, Cllr Hallett, Cllr Sams
	Parish Councillors –Cllr Catherall, Cllr Hull, Cllr Woodhouse, Cllr Rincon 
Members of Public	0

	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies Cllr Robinson.

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS
All Parish Councillors declared an interest as they were Trustees of the Recreation Ground Charity. Dispensations had been granted by the Clerk for a four year period.

	

	3.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 13th December 2017, copies previously distributed, were agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman.

	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Removal of Cherry Tree
The Clerk advised that she had the original quote to remove the tree from the Arborist that had carried out the inspection of the tree. She was awaiting a second quote. The Chairman would source an additional  quotation. Cllr Hallett reminded the meeting that there was a root from a previous tree which also needed to be ground out.

	



- Cllr Freeman


	5.
	OPEN FORUM
There were no members of the public in attendance.

	

	6.
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received was discussed under agenda items. 

	

	7.
	FINANCIAL REPORT
7.1 Financial Report
A copy of the report was distributed to Councillors. This was as expected. The expenditure on maintenance would increase as the work on the recreation ground subsidence was still to take place.

	

	8.
	UPDATE ON THE MUGA PROJECT
Cllr Sams reported that Ben Sams had chased a response from the Village College, after eight weeks, and been told that this was complicated as they shared the grounds with Cambridgeshire County Council. They were not in a position to do anything. This had now been referred to County Cllr van de Ven.

	





	9.
	RECREATION GROUND MAINTENANCE
 9.1 Compacted Soil Under Seating
The Chairman confirmed that this was in hand.
9.2 Damaged matting on South End entrance
As it had now been agreed to move the gate to the play area this would not be repaired at this stage. Once the new gate was in place the committee would need to ensure that the proper surface was put down. The Chairman advised that he had some rubber matting which could be used.
9.3 South End ground subsidence repair
This repair to the recreation ground had been agreed at the Parish Council meeting in January 2018. The Chairman advised that the contractors would start the work as soon as the weather improved. He asked that the junior football team be told which Cllr Sams agreed to do.
Cllr Hallett reminded Councillors that if the payment for the work was not made this financial year the Parish Council would need to agree the carrying forward of the budget to 2018/19. This could be done at the March Parish Council meeting.

	


-Cllr Freeman

-Cllr Freeman

	10.
	PLAY AREAS
10.1 Weekly Play Area Inspection Reports/RoSPA Inspection 2017
Now that the remedial work had been completed the inspection reports were a lot better. Cllr Dixon confirmed that she followed up on the points highlighted by the inspection contractor.
10.1.1 Update on replacement Playdale play equipment and safety surfacing
This remedial work had been completed. Cllr Dixon and Cllr Douglas both agreed that reports back from users of the play areas were good.
10.1.2 Request for Skateboard Park –update
The Chairman reported that he was trying to speak to a local landowner to see if he had any land that could be used. There had been nothing further heard from the youngsters about their proposal. Cllr Dixon had passed on some grant information she had received from a play equipment company to the youngsters. She added that in her opinion Elbourn Way was still the most suitable area in the village. Cllr Hallett advised that he had parked near a skatepark in Hitchin and was concerned over the noise. It was noted that the concrete structures, as in Foxton and Potton, were a lot quieter.
10.2 Elbourn Way 
10.2.1 Removal of shrubbery
The shrubbery had now been removed and the area tidied up. The contractor had liaised with Cllr Dixon and it was agreed to leave three trees. 
10.3 South End
10.3.1 Update on extension to fencing on South End Play Area
A quotation to extend the fencing in the play area had been agreed at the previous Parish Council meeting.
10.4 Fortune Way
10.4.1 Replacement fencing for Play Area
The quotation for metal replacement fencing had been agreed at the previous Parish Council meeting.
10.4.2 Request for gate latch
The Clerk had received a request as the gate was often open. It was advised that a new latch had recently been fitted.
10.5 Park Close
10.5.1 Quotation for small piece of equipment
Cllr Dixon was investigating. She had found a piece of equipment suitable for all age ranges which cost in the region of £12,000. She had also found details of a bench.
It was noted that until the lease had been finalised nothing could be decided but it was a good idea to have proposals ready. The Clerk advised that the draft lease was with the Solicitor and she as waiting for feedback which would be urged.

	










































-Clerk

	11.
	PAVILION 
11.1 New Pavilion Working Group Update 
Cllr Catherall reported that a meeting had been held with South Cambridgeshire District Council planners. The outcome of the meeting was the advice that a new planning application would need to be submitted for the total building knockdown and rebuild.  He added that the Planning Officer was very supportive. Cllr Catherall referred to the previous quotation of between £75,000 and £77,000 and stated that he now had about 50% of the costs supported by at least two companies. The cost of the foundations was then discussed. Quite a lot of local people had refused the opportunity to quote but  Cllr Catherall  had obtained a further quote, to that originally sought by Cllr Robinson, which was for £3,500 lower. The Pavilion Working Group had agreed that the original contractor should be given the opportunity to resubmit. A third quotation had also been requested from another contractor. Cllr Catherall stated that he had spoken to the sports clubs who wanted the work to progress and, if agreed by the Parish Council, envisaged the completion of the work by the end of October 2018. Once the quotations were received for the footings then the formal agreement of Councillors would be requested.
It was confirmed that the same footprint of the existing Pavilion would be used and the working group were looking at grants. Cllr Hallett reminded members of the Section 106 money allocated to the project which would come forward at some time in the future. In the meantime the costs would need to be funded from the Parish Council budget.
The Chairman asked if he could have some paperwork on the project as he was meeting with a representative of the Football Association  the following week.  Cllr Catherall agreed to provide this. Cllr Douglass added that the The Belle public house was holding a charity music quiz at the beginning of March and she had suggested that funds raised could go towards the project.
11.2 Pavilion Maintenance
This was on hold.
11.2.1  Management Committee Bank Account
The committee had met. Cllr Douglass had taken the minutes of the meeting which she would circulate for information to Councillors via the Clerk.
The Chairman reported that he had found the committee cheque book which had been missing. He had been able to discuss  the bank account with Barclays Bank who advised that the account was closed in 2015. The Bank Clerk was unable to provide any details of the closed account and suggested that a new account be applied for. The Chairman had since mislaid the account details.
Cllr Douglass agreed to pursue with Barclays Bank as now that the committee had met, and had approved minutes, she should be able to make progress regarding funds left in the closed account.

	






















-Cllr Catherall















-Cllr Douglass




	12.
	PARISH PATHS
12.1 Footpath 14 path through Clunch pit
The path had been cut.
12.2 Footpath 6
Cllr Hull had pointed out that there as a fallen tree on the footpath. Because of its location Cllr Hallett would report on the County Council website.

	




-Cllr Hallett

	13.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
13.1 South End Recreation Ground Horse Chestnut Tree 
Cllr Dixon referred to Arborist  report from 2014 which highlighted the poor condition of
the tree inside the gates with seating around it. She suggested that if the tree was removed the
location would be ideal for a purpose built youth shelter. It was agreed that the advice given
be investigated and  circulated for discussion at the next meeting. It was noted that the tree
had a Tree Preservation Order.
13.2 Fallen tree- The Causeway
A tree had fallen either from land adjacent to The Causeway or from the verge and was creeping out across the footpath. The Clerk to report on the County Council website. 
13.3 Recreation Ground weed spraying
The grounds maintenance contractor had suggested spraying the recreation ground, as in previous years, and provided a quotation. As this was not on the agenda for discussion at this meeting the proposal would be put on the agenda for the Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting on the 6th March 2018.

	





-Clerk





-Clerk

	14.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Wednesday 18th April 2018

	



The meeting closed at 8.30pm
